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 APPENDIX "A" 
 
 CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 
 REPORT NO. 48 OF THE 
 
 COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 
 (WORKING SESSION) 
  
 For consideration by the Council 
 of the City of Vaughan 
 on Monday, June 24, 2002 
 
 
 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) met at 10:54 a.m., on Tuesday, June 11, 2002. 
 
Present:  Regional Councillor Gino Rosati, Chair 

Mayor Michael Di Biase 
Regional Councillor Joyce Frustaglio (11:37 a.m. � 12:19 p.m.) 
Councillor Bernie Di Vona 
Councillor Mario Ferri 
Councillor Susan Kadis 
Councillor Mario G. Racco 

 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) passed the following resolution: 
 

That the Rules of Procedure with respect to start time be waived to permit the meeting to commence 
at 10:54 a.m. 

 
The following items were dealt with: 
 
1 REGION OF YORK � CAPITAL WORKS PLAN 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends that the presentation of Mr. Kees 
Schipper, Commissioner of Transportation and Works, York Region, and the additional information 
entitled, �Region of York Transportation and Water and Wastewater Program, City of Vaughan�, dated 
June 11, 2002, be received: 
 
Presentation of the Region of York, with respect to the above. 
 
 
2 MILLVIEW(19T-81061) OPEN SPACE/T.R.C.A. 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1) That the recommendation contained in the following report of the Commissioner of 

Community Services, dated June 11, 2002, be approved;  
 
2) That staff meet with the Kleinburg and Area Ratepayers Association and the Kleinburg 

Nobleton Soccer Club, to establish an appropriate location for the two junior soccer fields and 
report back to Council on this matter; and 
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3) That the following deputations, be received: 
 

a) Mr. Claudio Tersigni, President, Kleinburg Nobleton Soccer Club; and 
b) Mr. Robert Klein, Kleinburg and Area Ratepayers Association. 

 
Recommendation 

 
The Commissioner of Community Services in consultation with the Commissioner of Planning 
recommends: 
 
That approximately 3 hectares of the 14 hectares of open space adjacent to the Millview subdivision 
be retained by the City of Vaughan as parkland, and 
 
The remaining 12 hectares be conveyed to the T.R.C.A., to be managed in a manner similar to Foster 
Woods. 

 
 
3 VELLORE DISTRICT CENTRE STUDY 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1) That the recommendation contained in the following report of the Commissioner of Planning, 

dated June 11, 2002, be approved; and 
 
2) That the Stakeholder Consultation Group also include representatives from the North Maple 

Ratepayers Association and the Gates of Maple Ratepayers Association. 
 

Recommendation 
 
The Commissioner of Planning recommends: 
 
1. That the Phase II Work Plan for the Vellore Village District Centre Study be approved; 
 
2. That the City�s consultant, Sorensen, Gravely, Lowes Planning Associates, be directed to 

complete the remaining tasks in the Phase II Work Plan for the Vellore Village District Centre 
Study; 

 
3. That a budget of $60,000.00 be approved as a supplement to the proposed Planning 

Department 2002 operating budget, in order to complete this Study. 
 
 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 12:19 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Regional Councillor Gino Rosati, Chair 
 


